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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, JANUARY 29 2019 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairman Flozell Daniels, Commissioner Laura Bryan, Commissioner Fred Neal, Jr, Commissioner Earline Roth, and Commissioner Walter Tillery, Commissioner Mostofa Sarwar and Commissioner Sharon Wegner
COMMISSIONER ABSENT: Commissioner Mark Raymond 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
DECEMBER 18, 2018

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to approve the minutes of December 18, 2018.  Verbal Motion 19- 003 was approved unanimously.
RTA CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
RETIREMENT OF COMMISSIONER EARLINE ROTH


The following dignitaries presented Commissioner Roth with proclamations from different governmental agencies:

LA State Representative Royce Duplessis
LA State Senator Wesley Bishop

Howard Rodgers, Council on Aging

Katherine Hoover, Jefferson Parish Transit

Karen Wilson Sider, ADA Compliance Officer

Charlotte Burnell, Former RTA Commissioner

Barbara Major, Former RTA Chairwoman

Rodney Batiste, RTA STS Chairman

Justin Augustine, VP Transdev

Sharon Wegner, RTA Commissioner

Flozell Daniels, RTA Board Chairman

Commissioner Roth thanked everyone for their warm words.

Chairman Daniels thanked Commissioner Roth for her commitment to the RTA and to the disabled community.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT 
AUTHORIZATION TO PROCURE PROFESSIONAL SERVICES PURSUANT TO RESOLUTION #18-065


Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to approve the Authorization to Procure Professional Services Pursuant to Resolution #18-065.  Verbal Motion 19- 004 was approved unanimously.

DBE REPORT


Dr. Munster reported that the DBE Report was received late yesterday and it would be sent out to the commissioners.

Dr. Munster reported that the Performance Dashboard that would be posted online so the public can see how the RTA was doing with its key measures and he gave the Board a copy so they could see how the information would look online.

Chairman Daniels stated that the DBE Report should not be late and it should be provided to the Board in a timely manner.
RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT 
No Report.
JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT:

Commissioner Wegner reported that Jefferson Parish IT Platform was awarded to Clever Devices and this would enable Jefferson Parish to have the their GoMobile application work with the RTA.

Commissioner Wegner reported that the Jefferson Parish Strategic Plan was completed and the report was being written.

FINANCE COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN REPORT 

No Report.
FINANCIAL STATEMENTS – NOVEMBER 


Ronald Baptiste reported that the financial key performance indicators and the financial statements were in the Board binders and Fiscal Year 2018 was better than how it started and much better than 2017. 


Ronald Baptiste reported that both the Operating Revenues and Supplemental Revenues exceeded budget projections and Operating Expenses were less than projected. 


Ronald Baptiste reported that the RTA was heading in a positive direction. 
PROCUREMENT AUTHORIZATIONS
TO AWARD:

SPECIAL TRACKWORK FOR ST. CHARLES STREETCAR LINE’S DOUBLE CROSSOVER AT CLAIBORNE & CARROLLTON, THE RIVERFRONT STREETCAR LINE AND THE NEW CONSTRUCTION BETWEEN THE CANAL AND RIVERFRONT STREETCAR LINES
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for Special Trackwork for the St. Charles Streetcar Line’s Double Crossover at Claiborne & Carrollton, the Riverfront Streetcar Line and the New Construction Between the Canal and Riverfront Streetcar Line.

Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Bryan seconded to award a contract to Voestalpine Nortrak, Inc.   Resolution No.  19-001 was adopted unanimously
TO CANCEL:
AUDIT AND FINANCIAL OVERSIGHT - RFQ


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to cancel the RFQ for Audit and Financial Oversight – RFQ.

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to Cancel the Audit and Financial Oversight – RFQ.  Resolution No. 19-002 was adopted unanimously.

DISSOLUTION OF THE CORPORATE ENDEAVOR AGREEMENT AND ESCROW AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE CITY OF NEW ORLEANS, AUDUBON COMMISSION AND RTA – FERRY TERMINAL PEDESTRIAN BRIDGE 


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to cancel the Dissolution of the Corporate Endeavor Agreement and Escrow Agreement between the City of New Orleans, Audubon Commission and RTA – Ferry Terminal Pedestrian Bridge


Commissioner Neal stated that he wanted the public to know that this was due in part to the new construction process and he wanted to make clear that this does not mean there will be a pedestrian walkway connecting the ferry.

Commissioner Bryan moved and Commissioner Neal seconded to Cancel the Dissolution of the Corporate Endeavor Agreement and Escrow Agreement between the City of New Orleans, Audubon Commission and RTA – Ferry Terminal Pedestrian Bridge.  Resolution No. 19-003 was adopted unanimously.

TO EXTEND:

AUDIT AND FINANCIAL OVERSIGHT SERVICES


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to extend the contract for Audit and Financial Oversight Services.


Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Neal seconded to extend the contract with Carr, Riggs & Ingram for Audit and Financial Oversight Services.  Resolution No 19-004 was adopted unanimously.

PROFESSIONAL SERVICES AGREEMENTS WITH THE EXISTING ON-CALL ARCHITECTURAL AND ENGINEERING FIRMS


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to extend the contracts for Professional Service Agreements with the Existing On Call Architectural and Engineering Firms.

Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to extend the Professional Services Agreements with the RTA’s Small Business On Call Architectural & Engineering Firms for a period of 90 days.  Resolution No. 19-005 was adopted unanimously. 

TO SOLICIT:
PROFESSIONAL SERVICES FOR VEHICLE AND FACILITY CONDITION ASSESSMENT


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to solicit for Professional Services for Vehicle and Facility Condition Assessment.


Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to solicit for Professional Services for Vehicle and Facility Condition Assessment.  Resolution No. 19-006 was adopted unanimously.
VEHICLE AND FACILITY MAINTENANCE MANAGMEENT SOFTWARE 


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to solicit for Vehicle and Facility Maintenance Management Software.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to solicit for Vehicle and Facility Maintenance Management Software.  Resolution No. 19-007 was adopted unanimously.

PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT 

Deslie Isidore reported that the report was sent out in advance.

COOPERATIVE ENDEAVOR AGREEMENTS 
CITY OF NEW ORLEANS – FERRY TERMINAL PROJECT 


Deslie Isidore stated that staff wanted approval to enter into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the City of New Orleans – Ferry Terminal Project.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to enter into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the City of New Orleans – Ferry Terminal Project.  Resolution No. 19-008 was adopted unanimously.
City of New Orleans NOPD – MARDI GRAS 2019
Deslie Isidore stated that staff wanted approval to enter into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the City of New Orleans Police Department (NOPD) to provide Mardi Gras Transportation Service .


Commissioner Sarwar moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to approve entering into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the City of New Orleans-NOPD.  Resolution No. 19-009 was adopted unanimously.

city of New Orleans SANITATION DEPARTMENT – MARDI GRAS 2019
Deslie Isidore stated that staff wanted approval to enter into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the City of New Orleans Sanitation Department (NOSD) to provide employee transportation for trash and debris removal during the 2019 Mardi Gras Season.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to approve entering into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the City of New Orleans-Sanitation Department (NOSD).  Resolution No. 19-010 was adopted unanimously.

OPERATIONS COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 
Commissioner Neal reported that the kick off meeting for the Operating Analysis Project was going to be led by the Regional Planning Commission; this would be a joint project between the RTA and RPC and this project will be added to the Operations Committee Agenda. 
Commissioner Neal reported that this was a very important project and was going to recommend what the RTA needed to do in the future regarding service. 
Commissioner Neal reported that there were 2 great presentations were given at the Operations Committee Meeting. 
Commissioner Neal reported that the Canal Street Service Improvement Project would be a 6-month pilot program to create high capacity transit along Canal Street between Carrollton Avenue and the River and staff was going to start talking with the City and the public regrading this project.

Commissioner Neal reported that the second presentation was on the Late-Night Pilot Project for on Demand Service for New Orleans and there were a lot of questions and staff was not prepared to move forward on this project yet.
Commissioner Neal reported that there was a detailed discussion about paratransit and staff was reviewing how to move forward and discussing how some short term immediate improvements for the paratransit service could be made. 
RIDERS ADVISORY COMMITTEE LIAISON REPORT

Commissioner Neal reported the Committee met on Wednesday, January 9 and discussed the CAD/AVL, update on bus shelters and signage.  He stated that there was a great presentation about new maps and materials and there was a great conversation on the branding of the RTA. 
Commissioner Neal stated that the next meeting would be held on Wednesday, February 6, 2019 and the public was invited. 
Chairman Daniels stated that the committee meetings were really where the work happens and that’s why the Board could go through the agenda pretty quickly because a lot of analysis work went through the Operations Committee and the Finance Committee so if the public has interest certain issues, please attend the committee meetings because that’s where we really get to dig deep into the issues and really understand certain issues.

EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORTS

Justin Augustine said that on Sunday Transdev loss Supervisor Eddie Robertson and he was a great employee.

Justin Augustine stated that the following were the Employees of the Month:

· Cassandra Bennett – Paratransit

· Eric Blache – Rail Maintenance

· Derrick Magee – Bus Maintenance

· Blake Cunningham – Marketing 

Justin Augustine reported that at a later date, the Bus Operators will be recognized. 

Justin Augustine reported that he has instructed staff to make sure they started the Signature Agreement process for the two major grants so staff can start the drawdown process.

In response to Chairman Daniels, Justin Augustine stated that timing was on our side; if we started the Ferry Terminal Project, hypothetically there would have been contractors and subcontractors that needed payment, but the RTA was very fortunate 

Valerie Jefferson introduce her Executive Board and Shop Stewards Keith Stevens Jr, Pamela Henderson, Willie Manchester, Rodney Gary, Danielle Garnett and Dexter Joyner.

Valerie Jefferson stated that this year the union was focusing on security and safety and in the near future the union would be meeting with the Transdev Operations Department and also with the Board of Commissioners.
AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 
Kevin Lawson reported that in 2017 the reportable accidents to the Department of Transportation were 133 and through Transdev’s hard work with the Operations and Safety Department and with all the other departments that number dropped to 108, a drop of almost 20% and  he wanted to commend Transdev for all its hard work and that work has been noted by the FTA.

Chairman Daniels thanked the Transdev team for making great progress.
 Alan Drake stated that he attended his first RTA meeting almost 20 years ago and the only person that is still here was Commission Roth.

Alan Drake stated that the RTA fleet was getting old and as the RTA started renewing its fleet, the RTA should move to smaller buses on routes that are not the busiest and these buses are less expensive to operate.

Alan Drake stated that Road Damage was not a part of the RTA Budget but going from a 40 ft. to a 32 ft. bus saves a couple of dollars but the damage is equal to the fourth power of the axle weight.

Alan Drake stated that Electric Buses weigh five hundred pounds more than the diesel buses.

Alan Drake stated that his mentor told him that if people stand 6 minutes or less it has no impact on ridership but at 8 minutes you start to lose ridership.
ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of January 29, 2019 at 11:21 a.m.  Verbal Motion No. 19-004 was approved unanimously.[image: image1.png]
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